
Lake Sawyer Hawks Meeting Minutes 

November 4, 2023 

Maple Valley Library 21844 SE 248th St, Maple Valley, Washington 

 

General information 

Pilots are reminded to please sign in on the time sheets when arriving and leaving the field, time 

sheets are turned into King County each month for tracking field usage. Note that there is no club 

garbage pick-up at the field. When driving to the field pilots are remined that cars are to remain 

on the gravel roadways and parking areas at all times. 

Marlow Anderson Field is now a FRIA site to Operate within a FRIA  

Pilots must carry a copy of their FAA registration and comply with all AMA safety rules.  

 

11:00 am–Randy Ling President called the meeting to order. 

General Discussion—Randy Ling reported the current membership. Currently there are 52 

members with 46 open members, with 7 youth, and 3 non-flying members. 

There have been no expenses since the last meeting.  

 

New Business 

Randy reviewed the remaining event for the 2023 calendar the November 18 Museum of Flight 

static display day and emails will be sent to all members on details.  

Remaining Club meetings for 2023 will be held at the Maple Valley Library, check emails for 

details. 

The weather station is now back on-line following servicing of the sensor and transmitter system. 

November 2023 election of club officers 

Annual elections were held, nominated candidates elected are; President- Randy Ling, Vice 

President – Jon Zimmerman, Treasurer – Jarad Berkman, Secretary – Peter McCowin. The 

appointed officers are Safety-Steve Ashmore, Communications-Steve Black.  

 

Randy reviewed the decision to close the Lake Washington float fly site and terminate the 

agreement with the Seattle Parks department. 

 

Additional News--  

Randy reviewed the FAA postponement on the upcoming requirement for remote ID within all 

RC aircraft until March 16, 2024.  

Randy noted that Marlow Anderson field is now an approved FAA FRIA site.  

Randy discussed the possibility of an event or series of events which would be held on a 

rotational basis at other club flying sites in the local area. 

 

Additional News--  

Randy informed all that a new field use agreement with King County remains in process with the 

county.  The existing King County agreement continues to remains in effect in the meantime.  

Safety minute 

  

Pilots all aircraft lost or crashes occurring outside the perimeter of the field fly zone must be 

reported to a club officer. 

 

The meeting was Adjourned at 11:45 pm 


